
Minutes
Second Evaluation Committee Meeting

Community Development Building Official, 
Inspections and Related Services

Bid Proposal 110-2020
Friday, November 13, 2020 10:00 a.m.  

Town Hall Commission Chamber, Town Hall, 535 Park Avenue

The Evaluation Committee met for the purpose to evaluate Bid Proposal 110-2020
Community Development Building Official, Inspections and Related Services on Friday, 
November 13, 2020 at 10:06 a.m.  Present were Finance Director Lourdes Cariseo, Assistant
to the Community Development Director Kim Rowley, Town Planner Karen Golonka and
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez. 

Community Development Director DiTommaso called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
and explained that there were three ( 3) Evaluation Committee members. She stated that she
would not be participating in this discussion, nor would the Town Clerk. She explained that
the purpose of the meeting was for the evaluators to briefly go through their scoring tables
that were previously provided to each member, and explain their score for each category. 
She turned the meeting over to the Evaluation Committee and explained that they could
designate among themselves whom would start. 

Town Planner Golonka asked if they were expected to go through each submittal
individually or go item by item. Community Development Director DiTommaso stated that
it was up to the Evaluation Committee how they wanted to proceed with the evaluations. 
Finance Director Cariseo explained that usually each member would announce their
evaluation of one firm at a time then they would move onto the next firm. She explained that
they were already in alphabetical order on the scoring table.  Assistant to the Community
Development Director Rowley asked if they would discuss their score for each category. 
Finance Director Cariseo stated “ yes”.  

Each member of the Committee scored the firms ( see attached scoring table for each
member). Community Development Director DiTommaso announced the final totals for
each firm as follows: 

C.A.P. Government, Inc.  290
Calvin, Giordano & Associates 276
Hy-Byrd, Inc.     278
Joe Payne, Inc.   233

Community Development Director DiTommaso explained that based on the totals, it appears
that C.A.P. Government, Inc. was the highest- ranking firm. She stated that staff would take
this back to the Town Manager and the Town Clerk would be in contact with all of the
proposers in the near future. She thanked everyone on the Committee.  

ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 

Town Clerk Vivian Mendez, MMC














